

T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable David Edwards Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-384 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Edwards:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Peconaro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Larry Galizio Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-282 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Galizio:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Pegonaro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Tina Kotek Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-281 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Kotek:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Pecoryro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Rod Monroe Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-409 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Senator Monroe:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Peograro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Nancy Nathanson Vice-Chair, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-280 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Vice-Chair Nathanson:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours.

Gregory Pecpraro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable David Nelson Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-211 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Senator Nelson:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Pecoraro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Alan C. Bates Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-205 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Senator Bates:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Peconaro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Peter Buckley Co-Chair, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-286 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Co-Chair Buckley:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Pecoparo



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Margaret Carter Co-Chair, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-209 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Co-Chair Carter:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Pecoraro



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Bob Jenson Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-481 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Jenson:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Pecdran



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Betsy Johnson Vice-Chair, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-215 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Vice-Chair Johnson:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Peconoro

Vice President, Airports and State Advocacy

Brent to su yw last month in Salu!



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Jackie Winters Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-301 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Senator Winters:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

very truly yours,

Gregory Pecoralo



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Fred Girod Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon State Senate 900 Court Street NE, S-421 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Senator Girod:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly, yours.

Gregory Pecora



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Betty Komp Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-273 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Komp:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable George Gilman Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-493 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Gilman:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Gregory Peceraro

Vice President, Airports and State Advocacy

Some E misne you in Salen - Heyryw can help!



T. 301-695-2000 F. 301-695-2375

www.aopa.org

March 17, 2009

The Honorable Bill Garrard Member, Joint Ways and Means Committee Oregon House of Representatives 900 Court Street NE, H-480 Salem, OR 97301

Dear Representative Garrard:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA), a not-for-profit membership organization, represents the general aviation interests of over 414,000 members nationwide – including over 6,800 in Oregon. Since 1939, AOPA has been committed to ensuring the safety, future viability, and development of general aviation airports and their facilities as a part of our national transportation system. We write to express our strong opposition to Oregon House Bill 3146.

Oregon House Bill 3146 would impose new taxes on the purchase of aircraft in Oregon – and, unfortunately, represents a misunderstanding of the role of general aviation in the state's economy by classifying aircraft as "luxury items" along with fur coats and jewelry. General aviation contributes more than \$1.8 billion to the state economy annually as an integral part of Oregon's multi-modal transportation system. The imposition of this new taxation on aircraft, while intended to generate revenue, will actually have the opposite effect, and severely depress vital aviation activity within the state by driving aviation investment, jobs, and revenue out of the state.

We hope that, upon closer examination, this tax increase will be recognized as a hindrance to the economic recovery in Oregon and that this provision will be removed from this legislation. If you or your staff have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or our Regional Representative, Mike Ferguson. Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,